PAPILLION RECREATION ORGANIZATION
PHOTO POLICY

OVERVIEW:

The Papillion Recreation Organization (PRO) is committed to providing the best experience for
all members of the PRO family. PRO has developed this policy to establish guidelines for all
PRO sports to provide a consistent approach to handling of photography across all our programs
and to protect our youth.

POLICY:

PRO members or one of PRO’s representatives may take photos of bystanders or participants
registered in our programs and events. These photos may be used in future brochures, flyers,
web site, etc.

PRO Board of Directors will select its Official PRO Photographer at its November meeting. The
photographer selected will coordinate team and individual pictures for PRO's Baseball,
Basketball, Soccer, Softball and Volleyball programs for the following calendar year.

Proposals must be submitted in writing in one of the following manners.

1) Send via email to president@papiorec.org.

2) Send via USPS to PRO President ~ P.O. Box 460935 ~ Papillion, NE ~ 68046.
3) Use the PRO Presidents Hotline page at www.papiorec.org.

Only written proposals received prior to midnight the day before the date of the November
meeting will be considered. Each proposal should include the following:

1) Provide a pricing sheet

2) Can you include the year and team name on the picture?

3) Is there a cost to coach(es) for a copy of their team's picture?

4) How long will it take to process and return finished pictures?

5) Will you donate a percentage of sales to PRO? if so , how much?

6) You can provide a sample of team and/or individual pictures.

7) Do you have anything else you would like the board to consider?

A copy of the current version of this Policy will be posted and available on the PRO web site.

A disciplinary hearing may be called upon discovery of any member not in compliance with this Policy.
Approved December 17, 2009.
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